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I refer to the above matter and to the Decision issued by Justice Ross, Deputy President Clancy and 
Commissioner Bisset on 14 February 2020 
 
The RTBU has no concerns in relation to the variations issued by the Annualised Wage Arrangements 
Full Bench.  
 
The RTBU would like to note a matter under AM2017/51 – Overtime for Casuals in relation to the Rail  
Industry Award (Rail Award) Exposure draft. 
 
The Decision issued on 8 October 2019 resolved the RTBU outstanding issues to overtime for casuals.1 
 
This amendment to clause 23.5(c) has not been reflected in the now clause 20.1(c) of the Exposure Draft 
of 19 February 2020. There is no opposition to this proposed change. 
 
The RTBU seeks for this to be varied in the Rail Award 
 
The RTBU has no other outstanding concerns in relation to the 19 February 2020 Exposure Draft of the 
Rail Award 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Minna Davis  
 
 
Industrial Officer  
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